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[bookmark: _GoBack]To: DHMC Providers, Residents, Fellows, and Nurses

From: K. Aaron Geno, PhD, Assistant Director, DHMC Clinical Chemistry Laboratory
 	
Date: Tuesday, November 28, 2023
 
RE:  Normal Magnesium Testing Resumed

Situation: 
DHMC Clinical Chemistry has received our shipment of magnesium reagent and resumed testing as normal. Routine orders may continue to see delays for the next several hours as the laboratory works to catch up on pending orders.

Background:
DHMC Clinical Chemistry's magnesium reagent supply on-hand was low on Sunday and Monday resulting in a need to reroute routine orders to Cheshire Medical Center. Turnaround times for routine testing were delayed accordingly.

Assessment:
Reagent was ordered for overnight shipment and received mid-day today, November 28. Following successful check-in evaluation of the reagent, the laboratory resumed routine magnesium testing. Routine magnesium orders will no longer be sent to Cheshire Medical Center. Delays on older routine magnesium orders will continue as the laboratory works through accumulated pending orders but should diminish over the next several hours.

Recommendation:
We appreciate our colleagues' patience and understanding during the period of extended turnaround times for routine magnesium orders. There are no additional recommendations at this time.

For questions or additional information, please contact:
kimball.a.geno@hitchcock.org; mark.a.cervinski@hitchcock.org; lynn.a.brunelle@hitchcock.org
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